Announcements ~ December 9, 2018

Ushers for this morning's worship are Don & Pat Wheeler. Our Counters are Darren & Louise Gundrum.

LARGE PRINT BULLETINS are available as are 3 hearing enhancement devices. Please see an usher for assistance.

If you have an announcement you would like shared verbally at the beginning of worship, this is the process: There is a clipboard on the table in the back of the sanctuary with forms asking for specific information. Please use these slips to provide information for the "announcer" of the day. When your announcement is read, you may stand so people will know whom to contact with questions during our Fellowship time following the service.

If you have a lengthier announcement about a Mission or other Trinity life event and wish to speak during a "Minute for Mission", that may be arranged ahead of time with one of the Pastors.

All printed announcements for the bulletin should be submitted to the church secretary by Wednesday, and screen announcements should get to Tim and Kathy by Friday.

የተየተየተየተ

The Youth Group invites everyone to join them Christmas Caroling to our home bound members and friends today at 4:00 pm. Bring a plate of cookies to share for afterwards.

<u> የ</u>ተርተርተርተርተር

We have met our goal! Thank you to all who contributed to our new projector fund. Installation is scheduled for tomorrow morning.

0

Weekend Backpack packing has begun, 6:30 on Thursday evenings, downstairs; see sign up in the Annex and/or speak with Mariellen Boomhower or Jean Hayes for info.

Trinity's Prayer Chain is a form of ministry in which members pray for concerns brought to their attention in the form of an e-mail chain. The contact person is Louise Gundrum, louise.gundrum@gmail.com. You can also cc Kathy at revkgc@aol.com with your concerns.

0

New "clickers" to help with the service are needed. See Tim if you can help once every two months.

Tim Coombs needs 100 practicum hours to become a certified International Coaching Federation (ICF) coach. See Tim to achieve your goals or to learn more about what coaching is about.

የተየተየተየተ

New "counters" are needed for 2019. Training & working with an experienced counter will be provided.

0

Communication Updates Please let us know if there is any change in your directory information - phone numbers, address, email address, etc. Please send to our church secretary at scotiatrinity@aol.com.

Trinity's Bridge Group will meet today from 2:00-5:00 PM at the church. The hosts are Bill and Carole Palmer. Please contact them at capalmer62@yahoo.com if you plan to play.

0

Trinity's choir's next rehearsal is on Tuesday, December 11th: 7:30pm-9pm. All voices are welcome. See Mira Ordon if you have questions.

የተየተየተየተየተ

Today after worship!

One of our Vendor Fair vendors, Pat LeGere, graciously offered to do a "beading workshop" here for us, in which participants can create beaded gifts with instruction from Pat. There is a cost for these items, but the offer was that 10% of anything purchased as part of the workshop will go to Trinity's Mission funds. This is kid friendly, and all are welcome. See Sharon Kenyon with questions.





0



4:00 PM: A service geared toward children's shorter attention spans and pre-Christmas excitement!

9:00 PM: A more adult focused service, though children and families are always welcome. The choir will sing at this service.

Both services will include singing "Silent Night" by candlelight.



On *Tues.*, *Dec.* 18, at 7 PM we will be holding a *Blue Christmas* service. Blue Christmas acknowledges that for some, or maybe all of us from time to time, the Holiday season can be a time of sadness and increased loneliness and grief. See Kathy Gorman-Coombs for further information.

Dates to Remember

Today 11:30 AM	Hand-Beaded Crafting
Today 2-5:00 PM	Trinity's Bridge Group
Today 4 PM	Christmas Caroling
Tues., December 18;: 7 PM	Blue Christmas
Mon., December 24; 4 PM & 9 PM	Christmas Eve Services
Sun., January 6	Epiphany "un-decorating" party

Welcome!

Welcome to worship with us today. If you are visiting, please complete a guest card, which is a tear off page on the back of our brochure. You are invited to join us for fellowship after worship.

Children will begin the Worship service with us and will leave for the Sunday school classes after the Word to the Children. Care is provided for the younger children in the Nursery, upstairs on the right.

Trinity Presbyterian Church WWW.SCOTIATRINITY.ORG SCOTIATRINITY@AOL.COM

Board of Deacons 2018:

Wendi Brandow
Louise Gundrum
Jennifer Parsons
Lisa Thomas
Pat Wheeler
Wayne Virkler

Receptions & Kitchen
Receptions & Kitchen
Special Events, Prayer Chain
Receptions & Kitchen
Moderator, Prayer Shawls
Treasurer

Elders on Session 2018:

Corlin Bauhofer At Large Mariellen Boomhower Mission Liz Dobson-Davis **AF Committee** Karen Eglintine **AF Committee** John Hutchison **Property** Cara Molvneaux Clerk of Session Worship Carole Palmer Melissa Peterson Education **Laraine Longhurst** Evangelism

*AF = Admin.& Finance